
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE JANUARY 4TH, 2016
REORGANIZATIONAL MEETING

The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their annual Reorganizational Meeting on Monday, January 4th, 2016.  Supervisor Joseph Norton called the meeting to order a little early at 7:20 PM with a salute to the flag.

A swearing in ceremony was performed by Town Justice Frank T. Weber Jr. for the following newly elected and re-elected officials: Joseph Norton - Supervisor, Mark D’Agostino - Councilman, Linda Eurich – Councilwoman and Ritamary Bell – Town Clerk.

 Supervisor Norton then asked for a moment of silence to remember those defending our way of life and for the victims of terrorism all over the world.
Roll Call:
Joseph Norton – present




Mary Weinberger – present



Linda Eurich – present




Ryan Orton – present




Mark D’Agostino – present
PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: 
Erin Dewhirst, Clinton Corners – welcomed the new and re-elected officials and thanked them for serving the Town in this new year.
MOTION TO APPROVE AGENDA: A motion was made by Joseph Norton to approve the agenda.  Councilman D’Agostino requested that the matter of the State’s rebate checks be added to the agenda.  With the Supervisor in concurrence, the motion was seconded by Mark D’Agostino with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.
NYS REBATE CHECKS: As a means of information, Councilman D’Agostino stated that the rebate checks have started to be sent to residents and went over the town, county and school district criteria for these rebate checks.  Supervisor Norton added that there was an article in the Poughkeepsie Journal regarding Pleasant Valley not having met those criteria.
NEW BUSINESS:

1. APPROVAL OF 2016 APPOINTMENTS: The following appointments were approved as follows:
· Motion made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Joseph Norton: Town Transfer Station: Gary Koch, P.J. Agnelli, Kathryn Koch, Raymond Eurich.  Roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – abstain; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.  Motion carried. 
· Motion made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Joseph Norton: Recreation: Director Kelly Nielsen, asst. director, Dani Seipp, secretary Mary Dalton, custodian Patty Knapp, Town Hall custodian Stephen Snyder, Town Clerk deputies Donna Howay and Mary Dalton, Tax Collector Charles Hanlon, Registrar of Vital Statistics Ritamary Bell, Records Management Clerk Patty Knapp, Master Plan/Planning Board/ZBA secy. Michelle Turck, Highway secy. Meghan O’Connor, Highway custodian Patty Knapp, Historian Dorothy Burdick, Dog Control Officer Diana Mackey, Assessor Stephan Gotovich, Assessor secretary Mona Lantz, Assessor/BAR secy. Ritamary Bell, Attorney for the Town William Bogle, Building Inspector Donald Smith, Building Inspector secy. Katrina Gore, Comptroller Meghan O’Connor, Court Clerks Patty Koch and Carolyn Harklerode.  Roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.  Motion carried.
2. SUPERVISOR’S APPOINTMENTS AND BOARD LIAISONS: Supervisor Norton made the following appointments: Planning Board – Mary Weinberger, Zoning Board of Appeals – Linda Eurich, Recreation – Mark D’Agostino, Conservation Advisory Commission – Ryan Orton, and Fire Commissioners – Mary Weinberger.  Mr. Norton will be the liaison for insurance, the Transfer Station, the buildings, Highway and Cablevision.

3. OFFICIAL DESIGNATIONS:

· Official newspapers: Motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger – Hudson Valley News, Northern Dutchess News and the Poughkeepsie Journal.  Roll call
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 vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.  Motion carried.

· Official Bank: Motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger – Bank of Millbrook.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.
· Emergency Interim Successors:  Motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger – 1) Mary Weinberger, 2) Mark D’Agostino and 3) Ryan Orton.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.
· Mileage Rate: Motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino – to remain at $.51 per mile.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.
4. APPOINTMENTS TO BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS:
· A motion was made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Joseph Norton, to appoint Dave McGhee to the Planning Board.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – abstain; Mark D’Agostino – yes.
· A motion was made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Joseph Norton, to reappoint Claire Copley, Michael Picinelli and Barry Haydasz to the CAC.   Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – abstain; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.  
· A motion was made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Joseph Norton to reappoint George Hazel to the Board of Assessment Review.   Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.
· A motion was made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Mary Weinberger to reappoint Michael Denatale to the Recreation Commission.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – abstain; Mark D’Agostino – yes.
· A motion was made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Joseph Norton to reappoint Patrick Tierney to the ZBA.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.
· A motion was made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Joseph Norton to reappoint Dennis Smith, Kathleen Spiers, Don Smith, Ed Hoxsie, Bob Stramm and Dennis Gilhooly to the Fire Safety Board.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.
· A motion was made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Joseph Norton to reappoint William Moriarty, Timothy Gifford, Divo Martini, Charles Hanlon and Frank Grasso to the Board of Ethics.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.
· A motion was made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Joseph Norton to reappoint Gayle Bontecou and Kevin Malloy to the Scenic Road Committee. Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.  
· A motion was made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Joseph Norton to reappoint Mark Burdick, Dave Hambleton, Dave Tetor, Eleond Nakuci, Dan Richard, Don Lewis and Mike Picinelli to the Farm & Ag Committee.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.
· A motion was made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Joseph Norton to reappoint Tom Angell, James Sansum, Jeff Spiers, Richard Bell, Mark Burdick, Larry McKeough, Gary Lovett, Karen Mosher, Duffy Layton and Tom Dewhirst to the Draft Master Plan Review Committee.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.
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5. APPROVAL OF KENNEL CONTRACT WITH PINE PLAINS VETERINARY ASSOCIATES: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich, to approve the 2016 Kennel Contract.  The Supervisor signed the contract and it will be sent to the Pine Plains Vets for their signatures as well.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.
6. APPROVAL OF 2016 TOWN BOARD MEETING SCHEDULE: A motion to approve the balance of the Board’s meeting schedule for 2016 was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.
7. 2016 HOLIDAY SCHEDULE: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to approve the balance of the 2016 Holidays.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich - yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.
8. APPROVE MONETARY POLICY FOR 2016:  A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino to approve the Town’s Monetary Policy with no changes from last year.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.  Mention was also made that Councilman D’Agostino wished to have the matter of security cameras in various departments that handle money put on next week’s agenda.

9. APPROVE PROCUREMENT POLICY FOR 2016:  A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino to approve the Town’s Procurement Policy with no changes from last year.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.

10. OPERATIONAL POLICIES FOR 2016:  The following policies were implemented on a motion made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded Joseph Norton:
· That all Town Board Minutes shall be submitted to the Town Board only before approval.  Motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.

· Mileage will be reimbursed only for mandated town business of a 20 mile round trip beginning from the Town Hall to the applicable destination and back (20 mile round trip). The dollar amount to be reimbursed will be determined from year to year.  The Town Board must approve the town business in order to be reimbursed.  This policy excludes the Building Inspector and/or code enforcement officer since travel is an essential and mandatory part of the job.  As an example, mileage reimbursement is meant to cover only miles incurred above and beyond the employee’s normal commute to his/her place of business.  For example, if the normal commuting round trip is 20 miles, and the employee goes on a trip that covers 75 miles, only the incremental 55 miles (75-20) are reimbursable.  The number of days should also be taken into account.  If the 75 miles in the above example were incurred over 3 business days, then the incremental reimbursable miles would be 15 (75-(3 x 20)).  Reimbursement requests must indicate the points of travel and the miles eligible for reimbursement.  Mileage reimbursement requests should be sent to Accounts Payable either separately or as part of a larger travel reimbursement request.  It is estimated that this policy change will save the taxpayers at least $5,000 per year.
· Expenses for Meals, conferences and training will be reimbursed only for mandated town business and only if approved by the town board beforehand.  There will be no reimbursement for meals incurred if a conference or training does not result in an overnight stay. 
· Cash payments greater than $1.00 will no longer be accepted by the Town Clerk’s office.  All payments greater than $1.00 must be made by check or money order.  This policy will be effective February 1, 2016 and must be posted on the outside bulletin board at the 
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bottom of Town Hall and post fliers inside the bulletin board in the lobby, on the website and the Clerk’s phone voice message must indicate the same.
· The above policy is to be included in the Town personnel manual effective January 1, 2016.

Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.

The following policies were also implemented by a motion made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Mary Weinberger, as follows:

· The Town Board of the Town of Stanford wishes to open the Town Clerk’s office to the residents during additional hours to include every other Wednesday from 4 – 8 PM beginning February 3rd, 2016 and every other Saturday, 10 am – 2 pm beginning February 13th, 2016 in order to provide services to those residents who are unable to get to the Town Clerk’s office during the daytime hours.

· The Town Board of the Town of Stanford in an ongoing effort to provide services in the most efficient and effective manner desires to make all forms available to the residents through its town website www.townofstanford.org and desires the Town Clerk or her designee work with the website administrator to provide all forms on the Town’s website.

· The additional Town Clerk hours and the effective date be posted on the outside bulletin board at the bottom of town hall and post fliers inside the bulletin board in the lobby.

· In an effort to fund the additional hours of operation, the Town Board resolves to allocate and reserve 200 hours from the budget line 1410.1

It was also mentioned that the Councilwoman Weinberger and the Clerk should look into seeing if the Ricoh copier can have user codes entered. 

A motion was then made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to have all vouchers handed into the Comptroller within 24 hours of receipt.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.

11. APPROVAL OF MEETING RULES AND PROCEDURES: With no changes made from the prior year, the Town’s “Meeting Rules and Procedures” was approved for 2016 on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.

12. ASSOCIATION OF TOWNS MEETING: No one from the Town will be attending this session in NYC in February.

13. ESTABLISH INSURANCE PREMIUM PERCENTAGES FOR 2016:  The insurance premium paid by the full-time Highway personnel will remain at 20% as per the Union contract.

14. SET TRANSFER STATION FEES FOR 2016: The fees for the use of the Transfer Station will remain the same at $20 annually for residents, $60 for non-residents.  All other fees for disposing of garbage, etc. will also remain the same as they were in 2015 with no changes as stated on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.

15. VACATION POLICY: The vacation policy / paid time off for part-time employees was distributed by the Comptroller.  A motion was then made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich, to have the current part-time employees grandfathered into this policy but new part-time employees will no longer get this paid time off.  This is also to be entered into the personnel manual.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.

16. APPOINTMENT OF ASSESSOR: Assessor Gotovich officially retired and therefore resigned as of December 28, 2015.  His resignation had to accompany his receipt of retirement benefits.  The Board then accepted his resignation due to retirement as of 1/1/16 and reappointed Mr. Gotovich to continue as Sole Assessor on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich, until his term expiration of 9/30/19.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as 
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follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.

17. OTHER: Supervisor Norton requested that Councilwoman Mary Weinberger look into having the Senior Room fixed up, and asked Councilwoman Linda Eurich to look into having the Town Hall sign at the foot of the hill replaced.

Mention was made that the annual review of books of the Town Justices, the Building Inspector and the Town Clerk will be scheduled for the regular Board meeting on Thursday, January 14th.

The Town Clerk was requested to send a letter of thanks to Gary Lovett for his years of service to the Planning Board.


With no other business, a motion to adjourn at 8:10 PM was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.
Respectfully submitted,

Ritamary Bell
Town Clerk

